
 

 

Notice of Public Hearing for the 2026 Section 5310 Grant Application 
  

There will be a public hearing on Wednesday, July 2, 2025, at 2:30 p.m. in 
Conference Rooms A and B of the Community Services Building located at 221 
West Seminary Street, Richland Center, WI to receive comment on the 2026 Section 
5310 Grant Application. For those wishing to attend virtually via Microsoft Teams:  
Use Meeting ID: 242 305 711 542 4 Passcode: 64Q4qB3L  
 
The federal funding is authorized under Section 5310 and supports the Richland 
County Public Transportation program, which provides semi-fixed bus routes into 
the outlying and border communities of Richland County along with wheelchair 
transportation to medical appointments.   
 
The 5310 application is available for public review prior to the hearing at the Aging 
and Disability Resource Center office at 221 W. Seminary Street, Richland Center, 
WI. Persons unable to attend the hearing and wishing to submit comments may do 
so by mail. Mail comments prior to the hearing to the attention of Roxanne 
Klubertanz-Gerber at the Aging and Disability Resource Center, 221 West Seminary 
Street, Richland Center, WI 53581. 
 
Persons needing transportation or persons with disabilities requiring special 
accommodations, wishing to attend the hearing should contact Linda Batten, 608-
647-4616, prior to July 1, 2025. All requests are kept confidential. The hearing 
location is wheelchair accessible.  
 


